
MEETINGS
You can speak on matters of concern during the first 15 
minutes of each Council or Committee meeting. Please contact 
Sue Elder at the Rolleston office well in advance if you wish 
to speak.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please 
note: If you wish to advertise your meeting please let Lee 
Brehaut know as soon as possible by faxing (03) 347 2799,  
emailing lee.brehaut@selwyn.govt.nz, or phoning 347 2964 
or 318 8338. The Council’s website now lists Council and 
Community meetings in the ‘Meetings Calendar’ found 
under Council Info / Meetings. 

COUNCIL 

Selwyn Central Community Board 
•	 Wed 16 June 4pm, Executive Meeting Room One, Rolleston 

Council Buildings. 

Transportation & Road Safety Sub-committee
•	 Thu 17 June, 9.30am, Executive Meeting Room One, 

Rolleston Council Buildings.

Dunsandel Water - Public Health Plan Consultation
•	 Thu 17 June, 7pm, Dunsandel Hall.

Malvern Community Board
•	 Mon 21 June, 4pm, Old Darfield Service Centre. 
	 Note change of week

Council Meeting
•	 Wed 23 June, 1pm, Council Chambers, Rolleston.

Industrial Park Project Team
•	 Thu 1 July, 3pm, Izone Café & Visitors Centre Meeting 

Room. 
	 Because this project team discusses commercially 

sensitive information, the public will be excluded 
from most, if not all, of the meeting. Please direct any 
queries to the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas 
Marshall.

COMMUNITY

Coalgate Township Committee
•	 Tue 15 June, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire Station.

Darfield Township Committee
•	 Thu 17 June, 7.45pm, Former Darfield Service Centre.

Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
•	 Mon 5 July, 7.30pm, Darfield Recreation Centre.

Glentunnel Residents Association
•	 Mon 5 July, 7.30pm, Community Centre – Glentunnel.

Killinchy Community Centre
•	 Wed 16 June, 7.30pm, Killinchy Hall.

Kirwee Community Committee 
•	 Mon 21 June, 7.30pm, Kirwee Community Hall.

Leeston Community Committee
•	 Mon 5 July, 7.30pm, Leeston Community Room.

Leeston Park Association
•	 Mon 28 June, 7.30pm, Leeston Park Pavilion.

Lincoln Community Centre Management Committee
•	 Mon 28 June, 7.30pm, Lincoln Community Centre – Supper 

Room.

Little Rakaia Huts Residents Association & Advisory 
Committee
•	 Mon 21 June, 7.30pm, Little Rakaia Huts Community 

Centre.

Prebbleton Reserve Management Committee
•	 Mon 21 June, 7.30pm, Sports Pavilion, Prebbleton 

Reserve.

Rolleston Community Centre Committee
•	 Thu 24 June, 7.30pm, Rolleston Community Centre 

Lounge.

Rolleston Reserve Management Committee
•	 Mon 21 June, 7.30pm, Rolleston Community Centre.

Rolleston Residents Association
•	 Mon 28 June, 7.30pm, Rolleston Community Centre.

Sheffield/Waddington Community Committee/Sheffield 
Community Hall
•	 Thu 24 June, 7.30pm, Sheffield Community Hall.

Southbridge Advisory Committee
•	 Tue 22 June, 7.30pm, Southbridge Fire Station.

Springston Community Committee
•	 Mon 21 June, 7.30pm, Springston Hall – Supper Room.

Springston Recreation Reserve and Associated Sports 
Committee
•	 Wed 16 June, 8pm, Springston Reserve Errol Tweedy 

Pavilion. 
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CONFIGURE WOMEN’S DUATHLON 
AND MUD SWEAT AND TEARS.
Both these events are nearly here and look 
to be great fun! The biggest challenge will 
be which event to go for! (If you’re a bloke 
that decision is easy as the Duathlon is 
women only!) 
For more information on these events check out www.
mudsweattears.co.nz or www.configureexpress.co.nz

BALL ROOM DANCERS 
WANTED!
Before we begin the search 
afar for ball room dancers I 
thought we’d have a search 
right here in Selwyn. 

We want people who will lead 
the way at a local dance and 
give a bit of a show. No age 
limits, young or old! If you 
are interested please give me 
a call on 347 2753. 

AWESOME START TO LIFE
A brilliant single two and a half hour 
session designed for new parents, pregnant 
parents, or anyone planning a baby in their 
future!
Lisa McKimm from ParentingWorx will 
give you answers to:

•	 What did Emmi Pikler and Magda 
Gerber know that you absolutely can’t 
live without?

•	 Respect – what does that look and feel 
like to a baby?

•	 What are the secrets to gaining a baby’s 
Co-operation?

•	 How will your baby learn to trust 
you?

•	 What’s the most common obstacle in 
building a respectful relationship with 
your baby? 

When:	 Friday 18 June 	  
Time:	 7-9.30pm
Where:	 Rolleston Community Centre
Cost:	 Nil
Registrations are not required

www.parentingworx.co.nz

SELWYN DISTRICT PLAN
First Schedule Part I of the Resource Management 
Act, 1991

PLAN CHANGE 7
Growth of Townships, Urban Development and Rezoning of 
Land for Urban Purposes in Rolleston and Lincoln

PLAN CHANGE 23
Amendment of the existing Christchurch International 
Airport Air Noise Contours with the revised air noise 
contours which are included in Proposed Change 1 to the 
Canterbury Regional Policy Statement

PUBLIC NOTICE OF  A  SUMMARY OF 
SUBMISSIONS AND CALL FOR FURTHER 
SUBMISSIONS
A summary of submissions, along with copies of original 
submissions, on Plan Change 7 and 23 to the Selwyn 
District Plan are now available from all Council Service 
Centres, Libraries, and on our website (www.selwyn.
govt.nz).

Further Submissions may only be lodged by the 
following:

(a) Any person representing a relevant aspect of the public 
interest; and

(b) Any person that has an interest in the plan change 
greater than the interest that the general public has; 
and

(c) The local authority itself.
Further submissions must be limited to matters either 
in support of or in opposition to an original submission 
made on Plan Change 7 and 23. They must be in writing 
and in accordance with Form 6, which is available from 
any Council Service Centre or on our website. Further 
Submissions must be served on the Selwyn District Council 
in one of the following ways:

Posted to: 	 Planning Department, Selwyn District 
Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643

Delivered to:	 A Council service centre in Darfield, 
Lincoln, Leeston or Rolleston.

Faxed to: 	 03 347 2799 (if you fax your submission 
please post or deliver a copy to the details 
above)

Emailed to: 	 submissions@selwyn.govt.nz

A person who makes a Further Submission must serve 
a copy of it on the person who lodged the original 
Submission no later than 5 working days after a copy is 
provided to Selwyn District Council.

THE CLOSING DATE FOR FURTHER SUBMISSIONS 
IS 5PM FRIDAY 18 JUNE 2010.

For further information regarding this plan change or 
the process outlined above, please contact David Smith 
or Cameron Wood on 03 347 2800 or Darfield on 03 
318 8338.

Registrations for Term 3 
Programmes ARE OPEN!
Make sure you don’t miss out 
on your favourite class(es) 
next term! Look out for our 
brochure, which will be 
in letterboxes in the wider 
Rolleston area on 22/23 June, 
or pick one up from the 
Centre or New World. Don’t 
forget we have a range of 
classes for a wide range of 
interests and ages. If there’s 
something you’d like to see 
on at the Centre in the future, 
we’d love to hear your ideas.

Selwyn Awards
Don’t forget to get your 
nominat ions in for the 
awards night being held on 
31 July; nominations close 
on 21 June . Categories 
include Business, Sport, Arts 
& Culture, Young Achiever, 
Community Service and 
Environmental.

Sports Canterbury 
Holiday Programme
We now have brochures 
available for the July school 
holiday programme. Pick 
one up from the Centre or 
check it out on line at www.
sportcanterbury.org.nz 

Skate to be Fit
There will be no Skate to be 
Fit on this Wednesday 16 
June. Class resumes as usual 
next week. 

Fitness Max Classes
All classes are suitable for all 
abilities and run through the 
school holidays except Skate 
to be Fit. 
Purchase a Fitness Max 
c o n c e s s i o n  c a r d  ( 1 0 
classes+1 free) for $60.00 
to participate in any of 
these classes. No enrolment 
required.

Zumba® Look out for 2 
new classes next term.
Step It Up! Tuesdays 6-
6.50pm. 
Skate to Be Fit 
Wednesdays 12-1.30pm. 
Skates provided. 

Pump Fitness
M o n d a y s  6 - 6 . 5 0 p m , 
Wednesdays  6-6 .50pm, 
Fridays 9.30-10.30am. 

B.A.T 
Saturdays 8.30-9.30am. 
Don’t forget we have the best 
venue for your next event, 
a High Ropes Course for 
confidence and team-building 
and a Fitness Centre. 
Want more info on any of 
the above? 
Come in to the Centre or call 
phone 347 2882. You can 
also e-mail: rcc.enquiries@
selwyn.govt.nz

APPLICATIONS INVITED
Selwyn-Waihora Water Management 
Zone Committee 
The Selwyn-Waihora Water Management Zone 
Committee needs capable, committed people 
who can work well together and with residents 
to creatively solve water management issues. 
The committee will convene in September 
as a joint committee of Selwyn District 
Council and Environment Canterbury. 
This zone committee and the others being 
formed around Canterbury will be the engine 
room of the Canterbury Water Management 
Strategy as well as the contact point with the 
community. 
Applications close on 16 July 2010 
More info at: www.canterburywater.org.nz
Public meetings for potential applicants start 
at 7.30pm in:
Leeston – Tue 22 June

Leeston Rugby Clubrooms, High St.
Lincoln – Wed 23 June

St Stephens Church, Edwards St.
Rakaia – Tue 29 June

Memorial Hall, 55 Elizabeth Ave.
Darfield – Tue 6 July

Darfield Recreation and Community 
Centre, North Terrace.

A five-week course on how to avoid risks 
with your rubbish and please your refuse 
collector.

101.2 Recycling
MOST IMPORTANT! Your bins must be 
put out before 7.30am on the morning 
of collection.
Now the Good News! – The quantity of 
recyclables has increased by about 30% 
since wheelie bins were introduced.
Now the Not So Good News! – Some 
householders are putting rubbish and 
garden waste in their recycling bins. Wrong 
material in a wheelie bin can cause a 
whole truck load to be dumped rather than 
recycled. If you get a sticker on your bin 
rejecting some items DON’T hide them in 
your bin until the next collection! 
Check the sticker under the lid of your 
recycling wheelie bin lid to see what you 
can and cannot put in it. If the sticker is 
missing or you are still uncertain about items 

for recycling, please phone the Helpline 
347 2800.

General Guidelines
YES to the following:
Plastic containers, metal cans and tins, glass 
bottles and jars, paper and cardboard.
NO to the following (please read the list 
carefully):
Household rubbish, food waste, plastic 
foodwrap, engine oil bottles and car parts, 
paint and chemicals, hot ashes, garden waste, 
polystyrene, electrical goods and appliances, 
drinking glasses, ceramics (crockery, 
porcelain, and ovenware), disposable 
nappies, light bulbs, mirror glass, window 
or windscreen glass, bubblewrap.
AND
Remember recycling is a fortnight collection; 
a calendar with the collection days can be 
found on our website www.selwyn.govt.
nz/recycle-collection or phone the Council’s 
Help Line 347 2800

REFUSE COLLECTION 101



Text “Drive Safe” to 244
An innovative new way to 
get the “Winter Driving 
Message” out.
Enter our Winter Driving 
“Drive Safe” text 
competition and go into 
the draw to win 2 nights at the 
Burn B&B and two 3 day Ski passes.

Remember pick up your 
free windscreen cloth 
and ice scraper from any 
Selwyn Service Centre, 
Library or Rolleston AA.
More information next 
week!

TEMPORARY WATER RACE SHUTDOWN – 
PAPARUA SCHEME
The Council will be adjusting flows to allow culvert work 
on Adams Road, West Melton and Tennyson Street, 
Rolleston and telecommunications work on Kirk Road by 
Connectics. The races will be shut down from late afternoon 
on Monday 21 June until Thursday 24 June or the work is 
completed – whichever is sooner. End of line users may 
take a little longer to have supply restored.
The races most affected are on: 

•	 Springston-Rolleston Road
•	 Goulds Road
•	 West Coast Road
•	 Dawsons Road
•	 Kirk Road
•	 Trents Road 
•	 Marshs Road 

A map of the areas affected is available on www.selwyn.
govt.nz. If you are unsure if your property will be affected, 
please phone Vicki Rollinson on 347 2879.

REMINDER!
2009/2010  Rates 
Rebate Applications
If you have not yet applied 
for your Rates Rebate for the 
current rating year you have 
only until Wednesday, 30 
June, to do so.
If you pay the rates on the 
property you live at and your 
gross household income for 
the year ended 31 March 
2009 was around $22,000 
or less, you may qualify for 
a rates rebate.

You can check out the 
rates rebate calculator and 
examples on the Department 
of Internal Affairs website 
www.ratesrebates.govt.nz 
or contact us for further 
information on 347 2800 
or 318 8338.
You will need to give details 
of your gross income for 
the tax year ended 31 
March 2009. 
ALSO you may not apply for 
the 2010/2011 rates rebate 
until you have your new 
year’s rates, which will be 
issued in August.

drive safe text244

COUNCIL PAYMENTS – INTERNET BANKING
The Council now welcomes payments by internet 
banking. 
Please remember that if making a payment by internet 
banking, it is important to quote the relevant reference 
e.g. building consent number, water billing A/c. number, 
valuation reference number for rates payments and debtor 
number.
This will ensure that your payment is credited to your 
correct account.

www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 15 June to 21 June

SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
3 McMillan Street, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

with Glen Walker Libraries Manager

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Coes Ford and 
Chamberlains Ford 
Reserves
A Reserve Management Plan has recently 
been adopted for these areas.

Residents interested in contributing to the 
future management of these Reserves are 
invited to attend the meeting to be held 
at the Irwell Hall on Thursday 1 July at 
7.30pm.

•	 Hear the key objectives of the Reserve 
Management Plan and discuss forming 
Reserve Committee/Committees for the 
above areas.

•	 Election of Advisory Management 
Committee/Committees

For further information please contact Joy 
Farrington, Community Services, Selwyn 
District Council Ph: 347 2752

SELWYN LIBRARY HOLIDAY CRAFT 
SESSIONS – FUNKY TILE ART
In the next school holidays the Selwyn Library 
will be holding craft sessions in each of the 
library branches. The sessions are suitable 
for school aged children between 5-12yrs. 
The sessions are free and care-giver is optional. Please book 
at your local branch to secure a place.
Monday 5 July	
Rolleston	 10-11am
	 11am-12 noon
	 Both Rolleston sessions are now full.
Tuesday 6 July	
Leeston 	 10-11am
	 11-12 noon (if first session filled)
Wednesday 7 July	
Darfield	 10-11am
	 11-12 noon (if first session filled)
Thursday 8 July	
Lincoln	 1-2pm
	 2-3pm (if first session filled)
Phone Outreach Librarian Jackie Claridge on 3472770 if 
you have any questions.

WINTER WARMERS TO CHASE AWAY THE BLUES! 
This year’s Winter Warmers Reading Programme is starting in 
mid-June and you can now enrol to secure your place in this 
very popular reading programme. Sign up at your local Selwyn 
Library branch and collect your Winter Warmers booklet. 
Places are limited – don’t be disappointed, head down today 
to your local branch of the Selwyn Library.

Don’t miss the Book Bus
The mobile library will visit the following places this week. 

Wed 16 Jun	
	 Arthur’s Pass 	 11:30am-12:20pm
	 Wilderness Lodge 	 12:55-1:25pm
	 Grassmere Lodge	 1:40-2:10pm
	 Castle Hill Village	 2:40-3:15pm
Thu 17 Jun	
	 Ladbrooks School	 12:40-1:30pm
	 Prebbleton Tavern	 4-6pm
Mon 21 Jun 	
	 Rolleston School	 9:05-10:10am
	 Springston School	 11:15am–12:15pm
	 Greenpark School	 12:35–1:30pm
Tue 22 Jun	
	 Dunsandel Hall	 10:30am–11:15pm
	 Dunsandel School	 11:20am–12:10pm

Applications are now open for grants from the 2010 Selwyn 
Heritage Fund to help meet some of the extra costs of 
protecting heritage buildings and trees for the community’s 
benefit. 
Any project to protect a heritage building or tree is eligible, 
though preference will be given to buildings and trees listed 
by the Selwyn District Plan or the New Zealand Historic Places 
Trust.
You will need to include quotes for your projects, so don’t leave 
your application until the last minute. You can get application 
forms from our service centres, libraries and website (www.
selwyn.govt.nz). 
Applications close on Friday 30 July 2010. 
Phone Rachel Pugh, 347 2920 or 318 8338, email rachel.
pugh@selwyn.govt.nz

DUNSANDEL PUBLIC 
MEETING 

17 June, 7pm at the Dunsandel Hall. 
To discuss a draft Public Health Risk 
Management Plan (PHRMP). Representatives 
from Environment Canterbury and the District 
Health Board will be attending the meeting to 
answer questions. 

A summary of the document has been posted 
to residents connected to the Dunsandel 
water supply, but you can get copies of the full 
document from the Council, the Dunsandel 
Store or the Council website. Feedback can 
be returned to the box at the Dunsandel Store 
or the Council or by emailing lisa.duder@
selwyn.govt.nz by 25 June 2010. 

Dog registration 
starts in july 
It is your responsibility 
to ensure that your 
dog is registered, and 
the penalties for non-

registration can be expensive. All dogs older 
than three months must be registered every 
year (July-June) as per the Dog Control 
Act 1996.
A Re-Registration Notice will not arrive 
in your letterbox until approximately 
1 July.

Registration fee (inclusive of gst)
You can pay the 2010-11 fee, which falls 
due on 1 July 2010, at the Rolleston Offices 
or any Selwyn service centre, or you can 
use the envelope sent with your registration 
form. You cannot pay via the internet or 
telebanking. 

If paid by 31 July 2010, the registration fee 
applicable is:
•	 $30 for the first dog
•	 $20 for each additional dog owned by 

the same person and held at the same 
locality.

Payment after 31 July 2010 will incur a 
penalty and the registration fee applicable 
is:

•	 $45.00 for the first dog
•	 $30.00 for each additional dog owned 

by the same person and held at the same 
locality.

Change of Address
If you have changed your address since last 
year’s registration, please contact this office 
to confirm your details.

Tag and Collar Fees 
(inclusive of GST)
A replacement dog tag 
costs $5; a replacement 
dog collar costs $6-$8 
depending on the size 
required.

Seizure Fee (inclusive 
of GST)
If the Council’s Animal Control Officers 
seize a wandering dog, which can be readily 
identified by its current registration tag, then 
the officer has the discretion to charge the 
owner a seizure fee of $45 upon return of 
the dog to the owner.

Impoundment Fees (inclusive of GST)
If the Council’s Animal Control Officers 
impound your dog, you will have to 
pay:
•	 $45.00 for the first impoundment
•	 $67.50 for the second 
•	 $135.00 for the third
You will also have to pay:
•	 an administration fee of $11.25 per 

impounding
•	 a food charge of $32.50 per dog per day 

or part day
•	 the officer’s travel time $50.00 (flat 

fee)
•	 (where applicable) a destruction fee of 

$11.25
(These fees and charges are set under Sections 37, 

38 and 68 of the Dog Control Act 1996.)

Hey, dog owners! It’s that time again!

If your dog was first registered after 30 June 2006 and is not a working dog, the law 
requires him or her to be microchipped. This free monthly service is available at the following 
places:
	 Lincoln	 Leeston 	 Rolleston	 Darfield 
	 Library	 Library	 Council Offices	 Library
Friday 25 June	 11.30am-12noon	 1-1.30pm	 9-10am	 3.30-4pm

Please note:
•	 The next clinic will be in August as there is no clinic held in July due its being 

dog registration time.
•	 Clinics last for only half an hour, except at Rolleston.
•	 The Rolleston venue is in Norman Kirk Drive (off Rolleston Drive).
•	 Microchipping will not take place if wet.
•	 Working dogs and dogs registered before 1 July 2006 can be microchipped for $20 per 

dog.
If distance or dog numbers prevent you getting to a clinic, you may ask us to come and do the 
microchipping at your place. Contact Tracey Wheeler on 347 2800 or 318 8338.

MICROCHIPPING CLINIC

I N V I T A T I O N
The stained glass window saved from the original 
Ellesmere County Council building has been installed 
in the new Leeston Library. 
You are cordially invited to the unveiling ceremony to 
be held in the foyer of the Leeston Library, 19 Messines 
Street, Leeston.
Time: 	 10am
Date: 	 Saturday 26 June 2010.
RSVP Joy Farrington, ph 03 3472752, email:  
joy.farrington@selwyn.govt.nz

Dunsandel Well Head


